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What improvements have been planned 
implemented

We have completed a Pedestrian Lighting Project 
to address the issue of inadequate lighting for 
sidewalks that lead to remote parking areas for staff 
and students who participate in evening classes 
and activities. The project consisted of adding 21 
lighting poles that are 12 feet high and evenly 
spaced along the sidewalk paths. Also included in 
the project was the clearing of brush that was within 
20 feet of the sidewalks. This project has improved 
the safety of our students, staff and campus 
visitors.

How did you decide that these 
improvements would benefit your unit 
or what weakness is the unit trying to 

improve

The problem of inadequate lighting for the 
sidewalks was pointed out by staff and students 
who used the campus after dark so this safety 
project was initiated. Both Campus Police and the 
Facilities department had input into the initial 
assessment and the design of the project.

Description of what measures are going 
to be used to determine if the 

improvements were successful

Actual lighting levels at the sidewalks will be 
observed after completion of the project and 
compared to levels before work began. Feedback 
from staff and students will also be recorded.

baseline data used to determine 
improvements were needed

Complaints from staff and students along with 
observations of lighting levels before project 
initiation.

target goal data that shows your 
improvements have achieved your 

goals

Adequate lighting levels at sidewalk by observation 
and staff and student feedback.

current data where you are currently in 
reaching your target

The project is complete. Improved lighting levels 
have been ascertained by observations by Campus 
Police and Facilities departments. Feedback from 
staff and students have been positive with reports 
of "feeling safer" and "I am more likely to take 
evening courses".

Narrative The Pedestrian Lighting Project was initiated to 
address the issue of inadequate lighting for 
sidewalks that lead to remote parking areas. This 
safety project has been completed and exceeds the 
desired results. 
We are committed to continual safety improvement 
on our campus. The next safety improvement 
initiative will be a campus wide effort to reduce the 
number of minor accidents and injuries on campus 
including slips and falls.
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